
 

 

IAABO Board 152 
November 6, 2023 
Meeting minutes 

Yarmouth Police Station 
 

 
Meeting was brought to order by President Nichols at 7:01 PM.   
President called for a moment of silence for all those in our thoughts and prayers. 
 
Presidents Report: 
Welcome message and stated the goal would be to run efficient meetings and the emphasis 
would be on officials training and education.   
 
Secretaries Report: 
Minutes from February 13, 2023 meeting were sent via email and posted on the website; 
motion to approve was moved and seconded. Vote unanimous.     
 
Treasurers Report: 
2024-25 dues being collected, due February 1, 2024 any late payments beyond this date will 
be subject to additional fines.  Balance as of Nov. 6, 2023, $6863.68 motion to approve was 
moved and seconded. Vote unanimous.     
 
Committee Reports: 
President Nichols requested volunteers and appointed the following to committees: 
Sportsmanship – Max McCarthy, Jen Peterson 
Wellness – Carl Zopatti 
Membership Committee -Scott Nichols, Steve Pothier, Kevin Sareault 
Banquet – Scott Nichols, Keith Forker, Frank Sesto 
 
Unfinished Business:   
Carl Zopatti was appointed as an at-large member of the executive committee.   
Review of deadlines for Dues, see above Treasures report.   
  
New Business: 
MSBOA issues with regard to alleged misappropriation of funds discussed and updated to 
follow next meeting.  Discussion about adding the NFHS Officials Code of Ethics to the 
appendix of the constitution and bylaws.  Generally supported by the membership, more 
formal proposal to follow.   
 
Interpreters Report: 
Steve Pothier briefly reviewed 2023-24 rules changes: no 1 and 1, hair tie requirements, 
black t-shirts allowed under uniform, delayed player out of bounds call, throw-in spots.  All 
to be discussed further at Rules Interpretation and floor mechanic meetings.   
 
Good of the Order: 
Stay safe and healthy! 
 
Next meeting – November 20, 2023, Bourne Middle School Library 
 

Adjournment 7:56 pm 
 

 
President 

Scott Nichols 
11 Wellingtree Drive 
So. Dennis, MA 02660 
413-281-0629  
 

Vice President 
Matt Runge 
P.O. Box 176 
West Hyannis Port, MA 
02672 
774-268-0155 
 

Secretary 
Mary Bradbury 
37 Bayberry Drive 
Mashpee, MA 02649 
413-822-0328 
 

Treasurer 
Steve Pothier 
3 Princess Pine Path 
Sandwich, MA 02664 
774-454-2573 

 
 

At-Large Members 
Chris Berardi 
4 Pilgram Lake Terrace 
Orleans, MA 02653 
508-776-7163 
 
Frank Sesto 
42 Mizzentop Lane 
Centerville, MA 02632 
860-798-9094 
 
Carl Zopatti 
48 Black Flats Road 
Dennis, MA 02638 
508-737-0930 
 

Past President 
Keith Forker 
12 Chase Street 
Dennisport, MA 02639 
508-633-8014 



 
 

Regards, 
Scott Nichols 
President IAABO 152 
coach_snichols@yahoo.com  
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